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The Longmont Police Department (LPD) is respectfully requesting grant funding from the Coronavirus 
Emergency Supplement Funding (CESF) for Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) to protect our police 
officers in their response to the public safety needs of the Longmont community. 
Boulder County has an overall population of 326,196, including several municipalities. Our primary 
jurisdiction service population is 97,500, and we provide mutual aid support to every law enforcement 
and fire service agency in the county.
We are requesting $86,258.00 to purchase the following: 

 Two (2) Virtual Private Network (VPN) laptops that will enable our Longmont Emergency 
Communications Center (LECC) management to log in remotely and update Computer Aided 
Dispatch(CAD) and dispatch 911 calls from anywhere WIFI is present

 Medical bags for patrol cars for everyday use with the appropriate PPE and supplies to care for 
our officers and residents

 Protective coveralls that have a higher level of protection for our officers due to the fluid 
resistant barrier during a questionable call or death investigation

 Laser safety glasses to protect our officers eyes as laser strikes are more prevalent in large 
crowds or civil disturbances

 Tactical medical (TACMED) response kits for suspicious events or active shooter situations that 
includes a "throw kit" that can be thrown to the injured who can potentially stop their own 
bleeding and the first responder would have a reduced risk of exposure and can continue to deal 
with the threat in a more efficient manner

As we continue to see increasing resistance to safer-at-home orders, growing levels of protest, and 
increasing potential for unrest, we need to protect our officers and the community with new and 
expanded materials and technologies. Acquiring these items during this time of change will provide the 
protection needed for our officers and a better service for our citizens.
We appreciate your consideration for our request. Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any 
questions or need any additional information to support our request.
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